**Barrhead High School** 

Head Teacher: Andrew H Sinclair M.A. (Hons) Dip Ed

Our Ref

AS/ME

Your Ref: Contact:

Tel:

0141 577 2100

Fax:

0141 577 2140

Email:

schoolmail@barrhead.e-renfrew.sch.uk

Date:

22<sup>nd</sup> January 2018



Barrhead High School Aurs Road BARRHEAD G78 2SJ

Dear Parent/Carer

## SCHOOL CAR PARK

As you will be aware, until the work is completed on the demolition of the old school, we will not have our full car park for the new school.

Once it is completed, we will have 9 access parking bays for blue badge holders and there will be a circular route which will allow people to drive in, drop off and drive out. Unfortunately that is not yet the case and consequently the access spaces have not yet been commissioned and drop off necessitates turning/reversing.

In the meantime, we have identified 2 access spaces (nearest the path) and these are marked by cones to identify them and should not be used by anyone other than blue badge holders.

At the start of the session, we requested that parents did not drop off inside the school grounds. It would appear that this is happening more often, and particularly with the recent bad weather, that is creating a serious and potentially dangerous situation. We are also finding cars coming into the service area at the Aurs Road end of the building. This is not a safe place for young people to walk through.

Can I request again that parents/carers drop off and pick up outside the school grounds. If you do require to come into the school grounds, please do not drive into or block the access spaces so that they are always free for those who need them.

Once the car park is fully functioning, we should have a better situation for all but until then, I would appreciate your support and cooperation to ensure the safety of all our young people.

Yours faithfully

A Sinclair Head Teacher





